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The Smart Meter programme presents a valuable opportunity to address a longstanding barrier-to-trade 
problem related to home electrical installations across Great Britain. This issue concerns the temporary 
de-energisation of electricity supplies to domestic and similar premises to enable electricians to carry out 
certain electrical installation work safely, including the replacement of consumer units (fuseboxes). It is 
estimated that over 400,000 temporary de-energisations need to be made each year for this purpose.  
 
The Electrical Safety Council originally recommended that the safest and most convenient solution would 
be the inclusion of an isolating switch in the smart meter specification. However, with both the first and 
second iterations of that design now agreed, it is clear that another path must be used to resolve this 
long-standing issue, so we are advocating an alternative approach achievable by extending the 
provisions of Part P Competent Persons Schemes.   

 

Please find attached a full briefing on this issue and the various options available. 

 

 

 

Solution Overview – if known 

Solution description: We understand that an amendment to DCUSA would be required in 

order to give Part P-registered electricians the permission to 

undertake safe isolation procedures. 

Lead time for 

Implementation: 

We are unaware of how quickly this change might be implemented. 

However, we have been in contact with OFGEM and DECC for some 

time with the aim of finding a solution. 

 

 


